
 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

  
 

FACULTY SENATE MINUTES  
SAM HOUSTON STATE UNIVERSITY  
April 8, 2010 

Members Present 
Leonard Breen; Donald Bumpass; Erin Cassidy; Jeff Crane; Donna Desforges; Mark Frank; 
Deborah Hatton; Mack Hines; Gerald Kohers; Paul Loeffler; Brian Loft; Andrew Lopenzina; 
Melinda Miller; Sheryl Murphy-Manley; Ling Ren; Tracy Steele; Doug Ullrich. 

Members Absent 
Bill Brewer; Rebecca Bustamante; Chad Hargrave; Darci Hill; Renee James; Bill Jasper; Hee-
jong Joo; 

Call to Order 
Chair Loeffler called the meeting to order at 3:34pm. 

Special Guest: Dr. Keri Rogers, Assistant Vice President for Academic Affairs – Student 
Services 
 Dr. Rogers presented to the Faculty Senate an update on student success initiatives at the 

university (see the attachment to these minutes).  This includes the expansion to 
sophomores, transfer students, and students who are or were a foster, orphan, or ward of 
the state. Dr. Rogers explained the technical differences between student retention, 
student persistence, and success. Dr. Rogers emphasized that faculty can help by 
continuing to participate with students, and by knowing where to send students for 
additional help. 

o	 In response to a question from the senate, Dr. Rogers noted that while online 
distance education is valuable to students who cannot get to campus, students 
living on or near campus often benefit from the one-on-one classroom 
environment. 

Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of the March 25, 2009 meeting were approved with corrections. 

Chair’s Report 
 Chair-Elect Frank reported from the March 29th meeting with Provost Payne: 

o	 In response to suggestions for reorganization of the research-grant awarding 
committee into multiple committees, Provost Payne suggested the use of 
committees based on functional areas.  For example, grant proposals could be 
divided between the sciences (physics, chemistry, etc.) and the liberal arts 
(humanities, dance, theater, etc.). 

o	 The office of distance education (DELTA) has hired two additional people out of 
revenues generated from the growth in online enrollment. 

o	 The university has put in a request to pick up most of the majors left behind from 
the departure of UH, UH Downtown, and Prairie View A&M from The 
University Center in The Woodlands. 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

o	 The university has received preliminary approval to offer a Ph.D. in 
developmental education.  Proposals for sociology and nursing continue to be 
ongoing. 

o	 Dr. Brian McCall has been named the sole finalist for the position of Chancellor 
of the Texas State University System. 

 Chair Loeffler reported from the APC meeting: 
o	 The academic policy on student probation and suspension was discussed.  

Students with a 2.0 or less grade point average will be placed on probation for the 
first semester, and suspended after two semesters.  Students will also be 
suspended if the fail to make the grade of at least C in a developmental course on 
the second attempt. 

o	 The APC also discussed revisions to the faculty emeritus policy and the 
distinguished faculty policy. 

 Chair Loeffler reported from the April 7th University Budget Committee meeting: 
o	 The University Budget Committee approved the fiscal year 2011 university 

budget plan. This plan was based on the assumption of 2% growth in 
undergraduate enrollment, and 5% growth in graduate enrollment.  Both are 
thought to be conservative estimates. 

o	 The budget does includes a 3% merit pool for faculty. 

New Business 
 The Faculty Senate discussed ways to increase institutional knowledge within the 

University Curriculum Committee, and approved the following recommendation on the 
term for the Chair of the University Curriculum Committee: 

The Faculty Senate requests that the senate nomination for Chair of the 
University Curriculum Committee serve one year as chair-elect, followed by one 
year as chair. 

 Chair-Elect Frank updated the Faculty Senate on the presidential search.  The search 
committee met during the week, and performed an initial screening of applicants.  Over 
the next three weeks, the references for these candidates will be contacted and 
interviewed by members of the committee.  It is anticipated that the search committee 
will reconvene during the week of May 3 – 7 to select a small number of candidates to 
bring for on campus interviews. 

Committee Reports 
 The Committee on Committees circulated the results from the annual Faculty Senate 

Survey. The numerical results from the survey will be given to the provost and placed on 
the Faculty Senate webpage (http://www.shsu.edu/~org_sen/survey/index.html). The 
written comments will be distributed to the faculty senate leadership, the provost, and 
relevant administrators, but in accordance with senate guidelines, will not be placed 
online or distributed to the faculty. 

http://www.shsu.edu/~org_sen/survey/index.html


 

 

  

 
 

 

 

 Due to time constraints, the remaining committee reports were delayed until the next 
Faculty Senate meeting. 

Senate adjourned at 5:05pm 

Respectfully submitted, 
Mark Frank, Chair-Elect 
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